Town Board meeting March 6, 2018

The town board meeting was called order at 7:30pm. All board members were present.

The minutes from the February 13th were read. Motion was made by Kastenschmidt to approve the minutes with one correction, seconded by Lash.

Public Concerns

Town resident reported that the ATV club had a poker run over the weekend and some participants did not follow the rules for speed and noise. He did add that it appeared to be non-club members who do not follow the rules.

Board considered Nathan Schroepfer's request to construct an accessory building that totals 2400 square feet with a 25 foot roof peak on his property located at N9475 MacIntosh Rd. The building will exceed county size requirements by 300 feet and height requirements by 4 feet. He intends to use the building to house a few farm animals and the hay, etc. to feed them. He is aware of the county restrictions on numbers of animals. He has spoken with neighbors and has heard no objections. The Plan Commission has approved his request. Kastenschmidt moved to approve Schroepfer's request to construct an oversized shed on his property, seconded by Hesse.

Board reviewed the county proposed amendment to the Zoning Code for Household Livestock in residential districts "A" and "B" included plated subdivision. No action taken.

Board reviewed the 2018 costs from Kraemer Co for product from the Mindoro and Romskog quarries. Motion made by Kastenschmidt to approve the 2018 prices, seconded by Lash.

Chairman Hesse reported he has received one application for the Cemetery Manager and will continue to take applications until March 15th. Position will be filled at the April board meeting.

Board discussed the importance of attending the Board of Review training being offered by the Wisconsin Towns Association. All members will consider attending the educational offering to be held on March 23rd.

Dennis Konze is considering attending the DNR Electronic Collector /storm debris and RU workshop to be held April 11 in Plover.

Roads

- Board reviewed bids for ditch mowers from Portland Equipment and St. Joe Equipment. No decision at this time
- Our road crew reported that the plow on the Dodge truck does not work good in heavy wet snow. It was suggested that the blade may need to be sprayed with a graphite paint. Also, we will inquire with the dealership for a solution.
- Kastenschmidt will do the necessary service work on the grader, that is, change out the fluids.
- Board will begin work on an employee manual at future meetings.

Emergency Management

FEMA is currently working an engineering plan for Wanless and Wenzel Roads; a mitigation grant application is being completed.

Emergency Services

The First Responders will hold their Chili dinner fundraiser on March 18th.

Solid Waste/Recycling

Dennis Konze suggested that a concrete apron be added in front of the recycle shed which would make is easier for the Hilltopper drivers to get the recycle box set properly inside the shed.

Due to the Spring Election being held on the normal meeting night, the April board meeting will be held on April 17th following the Annual Meeting.

Town board asked that the Plan Commission set some nights for public input meetings concerning the future of the Mindoro Elementary school building.

The Treasurer's report was reviewed. A motion was made by Hesse to approve receipts 641637 through 641546, seconded by Kastenschmidt.

The township checks were reviewed. A motion was made by Lash to approve township checks #20696 through #20739 and the EFTS and the Fire Department checks #4353 through #4358. Seconded by Kastenschmidt.

Meeting adjourned at 9:45pm.